
From:                                 Cooper, Kerri
Sent:                                  12 Apr 2021 14:31:09 +0100
To:                                      Yuill, Amey
Subject:                             FW: DC/20/0479/FUL - The Fox PH, Haverhill Road, Little Wratting

  
From: Vicky Phillips <vicky.phillips@haverhill-tc.gov.uk> 
Sent: 03 March 2021 09:50
To: Cooper, Kerri <Kerri.Cooper@westsuffolk.gov.uk>
Cc: Pat Hanlon <pat.hanlon@haverhill-tc.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: DC/20/0479/FUL - The Fox PH, Haverhill Road, Little Wratting

 
[THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL]

Hi Kerri
 
Thank you for your email, the planning committee met last night and have noted the revised suggestion 
from Hen Abbott regarding a left in – left out access, which was considered to be an option that the 
Town Council would be happy with.  However, we would like to take up the offer from Hen to have a 
brief meeting to discuss this proposal, to iron out any concerns that we may have.  This would be myself, 
the Chairman Pat Hanlon and Mayor Burns if he is available.
 
Would this be something that you would set up?  Or shall I contact Hen myself.
 
Many thanks
 
 
Vicky Phillips
Assistant Town Clerk
Haverhill Town Council
Tel: 01440 712858
 
 
 
From: Cooper, Kerri <Kerri.Cooper@westsuffolk.gov.uk> 
Sent: 26 February 2021 10:35
To: Vicky Phillips <vicky.phillips@haverhill-tc.gov.uk>
Cc: John Burns <john.burns@haverhill-tc.gov.uk>; Pat Hanlon <pat.hanlon@haverhill-tc.gov.uk>; Colin 
Poole <colin.poole@haverhill-tc.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: DC/20/0479/FUL - The Fox PH, Haverhill Road, Little Wratting

 
Dear Vicky
 
Following the Town Council’s comments below, Hen Abbott from the Highway 
Authority has provided the attached comments this morning.
 
Having spoken to Hen this morning, she confirmed that she is happy to speak to 
the Town Council further about the roundabout if they would like.
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In light of the comments attached, I am happy to welcome further comments.
 
If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Kind Regards
 
Kerri 
 

Kerri Cooper 
Senior Planning Officer
Planning Development

Direct dial:  01284 757341
Mobile:  07971 534102
Email:  Kerri.Cooper@westsuffolk.gov.uk
www.westsuffolk.gov.uk
West Suffolk Council
#TeamWestSuffolk

West Suffolk Council supports our staff to work flexibly and we respect the fact that you 
may also be working at different times to suit you and your organisation's needs. Please 
do not action or respond to this message outside of your own working hours.

West Suffolk Council is playing its part to support our communities and 
businesses during the COVID-19 outbreak. Prioritising this work may mean 
other services are impacted or you may get a slower response than normal.

Report, pay and apply online 24 hours a day
Find my nearest for information about your area

West Suffolk Council is the Data Controller of the information you are providing. Any 
personal information shared by email will be processed, protected and disposed of in 
accordance with the General Data Protection Regulations and Data Protection Act 2018. 
In some circumstances we may need to disclose your personal details to a third party so 
that they can provide a service you have requested, fulfil a request for information or 
because we have a legal requirement to do so. Any information about you that we pass to 
a third party will be held securely by that party. For more information on how we do this 
and your rights in regards to your personal information and how to access it, visit our 
website: How we use your information
 

  
From: Vicky Phillips <vicky.phillips@haverhill-tc.gov.uk> 
Sent: 18 February 2021 17:33
To: Cooper, Kerri <Kerri.Cooper@westsuffolk.gov.uk>
Cc: Highways.DevelopmentControl@suffolk.gov.uk; John Burns <john.burns@haverhill-tc.gov.uk>; Pat 
Hanlon <pat.hanlon@haverhill-tc.gov.uk>; Colin Poole <colin.poole@haverhill-tc.gov.uk>
Subject: FW: DC/20/0479/FUL - The Fox PH, Haverhill Road, Little Wratting
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[THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL]
Dear Kerri
 
In response to your email regarding Highways amended comments, the Town Council have reconsidered 
this application. Members have noted comments made by SCC Highways referencing Drawing 2234 12 
Rev C and I have copied in SCC Highways to this email reply.
 
The Town Council fully supports the redevelopment of this site and the benefits it will bring to the town 
generally, the new developments adjacent and the economic vibrancy of the area in terms of 
employment.
 
The Town Council however maintain that the primary concern is over the safety of vehicles entering and 
emerging from the Public House onto the public highway and that the safest option would be best 
achieved through an additional new arm on the roundabout immediately outside where there is plenty 
of space for a low usage entry point compared to the other arms.
 
The Town Council would like to bring attention to SCC Highways that the road realignment of the A143 
has already been approved and the new roundabout, which will accomplish the realignment, is already 
in situ with it due to be made operational by end March 2021; therefore the site of the spur is known. 
 
The Town Council strongly recommend that Highways insist the entrance is made a spur off the new 
roundabout. There is the potential for traffic heading north to exit the roundabout and meet a vehicle 
stopped in the highway waiting to turn right, having just ensured that their exit from the roundabout is 
clear. Equally a vehicle exiting the PH would be allowed to turn right out of the premises where there is 
a roundabout some 70m away.
 
The Town Council fail to see how an entrance less than 70m from a roundabout spur exit can be safe for 
other road users, will introduce a more dangerous situation, and indeed, SCC Highways confirm they do 
not know where the entrance will be, so how can it proceed to a planning decision?
 
It is important to remember (pre-Covid) there are some 10,000+ vehicles passing this point each day 
with around 700 per hour vehicles at noon, and around 900 per hour, at 5pm when the Public House is 
likely to be busiest. This is before a further 3,650 houses are built immediately adjacent.
 
The Town Council fully supports the comments made by the adjacent ward member, Councillor John 
Burns, and therefore, the Town Council’s OBJECTION still stands.
 
Regards
 
 
Vicky Phillips
Assistant Town Clerk
Haverhill Town Council
Tel: 01440 712858
 
 
Cc: Hen Abbot, 
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